HKIMS PTO MEETING via ZOOM call March 3, 2021

Meeting was called to order by Karen Castelli @ 7:01pm

Members in attendance: PTO Board Karen Castelli (President), Jen O’Neal (Co-Vice
President), Jen Savoy (Treasurer), Alisha McNamara (Secretary), Principals Eric Larson (1.S.) &
Dolores Bates (M.S.), BJ Noonan

Secretary’s Report (Alisha McNamara):

February minutes reviewed & approved

Treasurer’s Report (Jen Savoy):
Budget reviewed

Per the Leadership Committee meeting: one person per school will be allowed inside to take
pictures for the Yearbook.

March 17- second hot cocoa event scheduled for the entire building

Slides fundraiser- Joyce will organize this. Two options will be chosen and will distribute the
paper orders soon.

Read Across America/March Madness- Both schools will participate in “March Madness” in
celebration of Read Across America. There are read-alouds each morning on the
announcements and children are encouraged to read on their own as much as possible.
Students will be entered to win a gift card from R.J. Julia after each book is read and book
review is completed. The PTO voted to approve $400 on gift cards.

Principal’s Update:
(Dolores Bates-Middle School)

Thank you in advance for the hot cocoa celebration on March 17!
March Madness happening in the M.S.

Parent-Teacher conferences are scheduled for the beginning of the month.

(Eric Larson- Intermediate School)

Thank you for supporting the Valentine’s Day projects. The students really enjoyed them.

For Dr. Suess’ birthday, parent volunteers read live over google meets. It was so well-received
we may continue this.



Committee Reports:

Book Fair (BJ Noonan)- We will hold off on another book fair until the fall.

Yearbook (Jen O’Neal)- It's going well so far. We are working on uploading pictures from various
events.

Craft Fair- We have 29 returning vendors. We will open to new vendors on June 1.

Meeting adjourned 7:41pm by Karen Castelli
Next meeting: April 7, 2021

Respectfully submitted by Alisha McNamara



